NORTHEAST CITIZENS PATROL COORDINATORS MEETING

March 26, 2018 Meeting Notes



Attendance

- o Marla Arringtion Lauraville Improvement Association
- o Roland Huebner Cedmont Community Improvement Association
- o Pat Huebner Cedmont Community Improvement Association
- Glenda Curtis Office of City Council President Bernard C. "Jack" Young
- o Sally O'Hara North Harford Road Improvement Association
- o Lisa Daniels North Harford Road Improvement Association
- o Sue Wheeler Belair-Edison Community Association
- o Mike Hilliard HARBEL

Review of and approval of the Proposed Agenda

- Agenda was amended to read the next NECOP Coordinators meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 29th not Monday, May 29th
- o Pat moved the Agenda as amended be approved
- Lisa seconded Pat's motion
- o The amended Agenda was unanimously approved

• Review, amendment, and approval of the meeting notes from the last Coordinators Meeting on January 22, 2018

- Marla suggested the meeting notes from the last Coordinators Meeting on January 22, 2018 be amended to correct the spelling of approved in the section enumerating that meeting's agenda approval
- Lisa moved the amended meeting notes from the last Coordinators Meeting on January 22, 2018 be approved as amended
- Marla seconded the motion
- The meeting notes from the last Coordinators Meeting on January 22, 2018 were approved as amended

Review of current crime trends in Northeast Baltimore

- The COMPSTAT Executive Summary from the Baltimore Police Department for the Northeastern District dated March 17, 2018 was reviewed with the Coordinators
 - Mike noted Violent Crime, Property Crime, and Total Part 1 Crime year to date compared to the same period in 2017 is down 17%.
 - The only category that is showing an increase is Robbery within the 7 day and 28 day comparisons.

NORTHEAST CITIZENS PATROL COORDINATORS MEETING

March 26, 2018 Meeting Notes



- The document "How to Reduce Your Risk of Being a Robbery Victim" was shared with the Coordinators
- On February 1st Mike gave a PowerPoint presentation to the Belair-Edison Community Association general membership meeting marketing the NECOP.
 - o It was indicated the Presentation was well received but it has yet to result in an increased participation in the NECOP from within the community
 - Other Coordinators asked if Mike would present to their community associations, and Mike indicated he would be happy to do it.
- Public Safety Related Events in Northeast Baltimore
 - Northeast District Easter Egg Hunt: March 31, 2018, Northwood Baseball League, 1801 Argonne Drive
 - Two Northeast Baltimore Town Hall Meetings, April 6th & 13th, 4 7
 PM, The League for People with Disabilities, 1111 E. Cold Spring Lane
 - Bless Baltimore's Northeast District Prayer Gathering and Walk, April 7th, 12 – 2 PM, 1900 Argonne Drive
 - The aforementioned Public Safety Related Events were related to the Coordinators

Issues from the Coordinators

- o It was noted that we need to reinforce that at quiet night on Patrol is not a boring night. It is a good night.
- o It was noted that residents appear to be happy to see members of the NECOP patrolling their community.
- o Sue again asked that business cards be made up for the NECOP.

Next Meeting Date

- O THE NEXT MEETING OF THE COORDINATORS WILL BE HELD ON TUESDAY, MAY 29, 2018 AT 7:30 PM AT HARBEL
 - PLEASE NOTE IN MAY WE ARE NOT MEETING ON THE 4TH MONDAY OF THE MONTH, AS MONDAY MAY 28TH IN MEMORIAL DAY.

Adjournment

- O Lisa moved that the meeting be adjourned
- O Marla seconded the motion
- O With on objections the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM